Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services

Department of Transport and Regional Services

Budget Estimates 2001-2002, (19 June 2001)


Question:  RSDLG61

Topic:  Christmas Island Refuse Site

Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice:  Additional

Output:  Provision of State and Local Government Level Services

Senator Mackay asked:

1. Are you aware that the current refuse site on Christmas Island is full?

2. When might there be a financial commitment from the Commonwealth to establish a new refuse site on Christmas Island?

3. Does the Commonwealth plan to transfer the refuse site land freehold to the Shire?

Answer:

1. There have been discussions with the Shire on Christmas Island regarding the current status of the refuse site.

2. The Shire was advised of the Minister’s agreement to the provision of $700,000 towards the establishment of an appropriate waste management facility on 19 June 2001.  This is in addition to the $312,000 provided to the Shire in 1997 for use in improving its waste management facilities.

3. The Shire also was advised on 19 June 2001 that the Minister would be willing to consider the transfer of land to the Shire for its waste management facility on receipt of details of the land required.  The Shire is in the process of providing these details.
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